NORWELL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

October 4, 2011 @ 7:00 PM - Room 112

ATTENDANCE: Marynel Halatsis, Bob Woodill, David Osborne, Sean Sutton, David Magee and Mary McCarthy.

AGENDA ACCEPTANCE

Motion: David Magee moved to accept the agenda.

Second: Mary McCarthy 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None
SCHEDULED DISCUSSIONS

8:00 p.m. Pathways Project SE52-972

David Osborne recused himself, as an abutter. Sean Sutton assumed the position of Vice Chair.

Present: Bob Galvin, Chris Diorio, Gregg McBride, Kevin Cafferty and Sally Turner. 

Abigail Hardy said that there is an issue with an abutter, Mr. Donald Mauch, not being notified regarding a hearing. Chris Diorio met with him last week to discuss any concerns that he had. This was scheduled as a follow-up so that any questions he may have could be answered tonight. He was invited to this meeting and declined to come after hearing that the Highway Barn would not be discussed. 

Bob Galvin said that the Highway Barn should not be discussed since there are two separate OOC’s and should be handled as two separate projects. Abigail Hardy said that there is no progress, due to numerous opportunities that were made and many of the parties are here along with Town Counsel. Bob Galvin said that you did all you can do and you do not have to offer him another opportunity. A DEP number is not yet assigned on the Highway Barn issue and Mr. Mauch didn’t avail himself of this opportunity. 

David Magee asked whom, in the event of an appeal, would Bob Galvin represent? The Pathways or the Commission? Bob Galvin answered that he would represent the Commission.

Sally Turner – What should the Pathway Commission be doing here? Bob Galvin said that they should move forward. Abigail Hardy said that plan that was submitted with the NOI had the path. The revised plan was submitted with the NOI and the abutter should then have been included.  

Chris Diorio said that Mr. Mauch made a request for the Commission to reopen the NOI for the Pathway.

Sean Sutton said that he has been in contact with Town Counsel and it was determined that nothing needs to be done. David Magee said that he was invited in and wanted to address other projects that weren’t involved in this discussion and there should be no reason to address re-opening the meeting. Abigail Hardy said that it is helpful to have a position as to what can be said. Bob Galvin said that no action should be taken on the request since he isn’t here to request it. If Mr. Mauch makes another request, Bob Galvin will handle it. 
PUBLIC HEARINGS

141 Longwater Drive / NCC# 30(11) / Parking Lot expansion & patio                    NOI-Bylaw (cont.) 

Applicant: John Cummings, Foxrock Properties / Representative: Ed Hutchison, Tetra Tech

Discussion: Abigail Hardy said that the applicant has requested a continuance. John Chessia is still completing the Stormwater review.

Motion: Sean Sutton moved to continue 141 Longwater Drive/NCC#30(11) to 10/18/11.

Second: Bob Woodill 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

23 Tiffany Road / SE52- 979 / Replace Septic System w/ Grading                                        NOI (cont.) 

Applicant: Constance Pratt / Representative: Joe Webby, Webby Engineering 

Present: Arthur Lindquist

Discussion: Arthur Lindquist said that they are trying to move the septic system as far away from wetlands as possible. It is 34’ away from the wetlands. Abigail Hardy visited the site and had some questions regarding wetland flags 9, 10 & 11 and wetland vegetation. Also, some concerns with wetland vegetation on the opposite side of the line. Pipe draining into wetland flag #10. 

She said that the Commission could accept the line for this project, since it’s an improvement. She would, however, like the line reviewed for any future projects. 

Brad Wilson – 22 Tiffany – this is the best system that you’d get for the really wet property. There’s no other place it can go. 

Sarah Baker – 28 Tiffany – asked if there would be trees taken down. Mr. Lindquist said that some trees would need to be removed. Sarah Baker asked if it would be grass to the driveway or a wall. Mr. Lindquist answered that it would be grass. 

Motion: David Magee moved to close the hearing on 23 Tiffany Road and in addition, accept the flagging for this project.

Second: Sean Sutton.


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

340 Old Oaken Bucket/SE52-980  /Construction of a single family home and septic               NOI

Applicant: Diamond Development/ Representative: John Zimmer, South River Environmental

Present: Steve Bjorkman – partner of Diamond Development LLC, Duxbury.

Discussion: The Green cards were received. A DEP number was assigned. Mr. Bjorkman said that this is for removal of a small house and the rebuilding of a larger house with a septic repair. They have filed with the Norwell Board Of Health for the septic system upgrade designed in accordance with Title 5. They have gone in front of the Town of Scituate for a scenic roadway approval. They have a letter from the next-door neighbor, Mrs. Waterman, concerned about the flow of water. They are creating a swale that will have the water run westerly. John Zimmer flagged the Wetlands. Erosion controls – they will be using silt sock. There will be a barrier and signage. There is no work proposed within the 50’. Abigail Hardy visited the site. The line looked good. It is a straightforward project. Abigail Hardy also mentioned trash on the property to be removed. She would like to have any large objects in the 50’ removed by hand. 

Motion: Marynel Halatsis moved to close the hearing.

Second: Bob Woodill 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

South Street Lot 37/NCC# 34(11)  /Crossing a wetland to dig test pits
                     
            RDA

Applicant: Bruce Duquet/Representative: JC Engineering Inc.

Present: Brad Betola – JC Engineering.

Discussion: Brad Betola explained that they are looking for approval to use the old cart path for getting back to the upland area to dig test pits. Perk tests will be outside of the 100’. No grade changes proposed. Abigail Hardy said that this RDA is not requesting of the wetland line approval and the wetland line was not reviewed for this project. There is damage along the road done by a machine going through the cart-path. Her concern would be a temporary impact to the wetlands and to see that any impacts would be restored. Abigail Hardy would recommend a condition that there be any restoration of any impact and accessing the ground during a dry or frozen season. David Osborne asked that the agent be present when this work is done. The test pits are scheduled for 10/18/11. Bob Woodill will go to the site on the date since Abigail Hardy will be preparing for a same day meeting.

Motion: David Magee moved to issue a negative determination to South Street Lot 37/NCC#34(11) with the condition that the wetland line isn’t approved for the project and a Commission member will be present at the time of the test.

Second: Sean Sutton


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

296 Circuit St. (Harvest Place Subdivision)/ SE52-??/2 point source discharges 

NOI

Applicant: Matthew Falconeiri/Representative: Paul Mirabito, Ross Engineering

Green cards were presented. 

Present: Mr. Mirabito – Ross Engineering and Matthew Falconeiri – applicant.

Discussion: Mr. Mirabito said that this is a 6.1 acre wooded parcel. The site was surveyed. There are wetlands on the property. They are proposing work between the 50’ and the 100’ buffer zone in the existing lawn area. The roadway (330’ long) and the 3 lots comprise about 54% of the lot. The 46% is dedicated to parcel B & parcel A. The reason for the filing is the work within the 100’ wetland on Circuit Street and work within the 100’ at Barrell Lane. They have filed the subdivision with the Planning Board. 

Abigail Hardy visited the site and said that some of the flags had fallen down. The wetland in the cart path is well defined and the flags are accurate. Mr. Chessia is reviewing the project for the Planning Board and felt that some grading would be necessary in the 50’ buffer zone to allow for the drainage. She would suggest that if John Chessia feels the grading is necessary, perhaps some plantings could be done. 

Abigail Hardy suggests waiting until John Chessia is satisfied with the project and a report is submitted before it is closed. She would like John Chessia to review the plans on the Commission’s behalf before the next meeting. This would need to be continued since there is no DEP number as of yet. 

Motion: David Magee moved to continue the hearing on 296 Circuit Street to the next meeting on 10/18/11, as discussed, with John Chessia reviewing the wetland line and drainage plans.

Second: Sean Sutton


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

LEGAL DOCUMENTS/VOTES

41 Arrowhead Drive / SE52- 978   / 2 Additions & wheelchair ramps                                           OOC 

Applicant: Karim Rizkalla / Representative: Paul Mirabito, Ross Engineering 

Discussion: Abigail Hardy said that conditions were no cutting in the inner riparian area and requiring re-growth in that area. She feels that the limit should be defined. David Osborne suggested he stop everything in the 50’ buffer zone.

Motion: David Magee moved to issue an OOC for 41 Arrowhead Drive with special conditions that the property owner cease to do work in the 50’ buffer zone and re-growth would need to be seen prior to the issuance of the OOC, including but not limited to mowing.

Second:  Sean Sutton


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

South Street Lot 37/NCC# 34(11)  /Crossing a wetland to dig test pits
                     
DOA

Applicant: Bruce Duquet/Representative: JC Engineering Inc.

Discussion: Abigail Hardy said that Mr. Duquet had asked to get a sign-off to cut some trees. She gave him a sign-off with a list of conditions.

DISCUSSIONS
Sub-Committee updates

Open Space - Abigail Hardy said that it’s going really well and two new people are interested in joining: Marynel Halatsis and Kevin Cassidy.  If the Commission were okay with these people, we would need a vote to appoint both Marynel Halatsis and Kevin Cassidy as at large members. Babs Wollinsky resigned from the Committee since she cannot afford to do the work for free anymore. Work will be needed in the future and it would be a nice idea to have her do it since she is familiar with the Committee.

Motion: David Magee moved to appoint Marynel Halatsis and Kevin Cassidy to the Open Space Committee.

Second:  Bob Woodill 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

Affordable Housing Update – Bob Woodill said that Mr. Shute would like to put in a 40-unit rental apartment building. The people present were concerned with police and fire protection and the possibility of having undesirable occupants. They estimate that there are only 1,000 units more for new construction that this town can handle.

CPC – David Osborne said that reimbursement for the CPC was 32% last year. Norwell put in 3% and the State added the rest. The projection that he heard for next year may be 5%.  The Pathways project may collapse in the throws of getting funded. 

Pathways – Sean Sutton hasn’t been able to attend the meetings, but he is in contact with Chris Diorio.

Agent Report

Abigail Hardy said that Wildcat Lane is still ongoing. Nothing can be done for the next couple of weeks since Steve Ivas is away. She did an inspection and saw that the Gas Company had done a terrible job with the work on the shoulders. There are also reports of them parking on town land. 

She spoke with them and made requests to correct the issue. Also, Abigail Hardy said that Meredith Schmid would like the members to clean out their folders.

DEP presentation

Abigail Hardy said that Christina DiAges(sp), the circuit writer, has been very helpful. She has offered to come here during a meeting and do an introduction on a selected topic for new Commission members. David Osborne said that we would like her to come in at a future date. 

Jacob’s Farm Septic Test

Abigail Hardy said that there is an undocumented septic in the Jacob’s field. David Osborne said that a new farmer drove a machine over the septic field and tore up a few phone wires that were defunct.  We didn’t have a plan but the Board Of Health did. Abigail Hardy said that she and Sean Sutton met with the Board Of Health. They requested that someone test the septic to make sure the pressure has been maintained. Sean Sutton got a quote. Historic Society said that it is too expensive and the farm should pay for it. Abigail Hardy will write a letter to the BOH stating that we had no idea there was a system there. It doesn’t seem that the farmer deliberately caused any damage since the septic location wasn’t known. The responsibility should be the occupant of the apartment. 

Thank You’s for previous Commissioners

Abigail Hardy suggested this be done at the next meeting.

Plan Filing Requirements

Abigail Hardy said that for a project like Barrel Lane or Harvest Lane or any large commercial 40B or subdivision property, we should not require the gigantic three copies. We should request nine small sets and one full size set: One for each commissioner, one for the agent and an extra for the office.

Norwell Housing Authority Letter re: 405 Main Street

Abigail Hardy met with Mr. Herb Newell and observed materials being stored behind the house (ladders, wheelbarrows, etc.) It was somewhat close to the wetland area. She spoke with some of the neighbors and suggested planting some shrubs. They were in agreement with this. She will write a follow-up letter.

Records Retention Policy

Discussion: Bob Galvin spoke about tape recording meetings. His advice is to keep your meeting minutes on tape to assist in written minutes. After they are transcribed, the tape is erased. In Executive Session, you want to have a free speaking meeting and those meetings do not have to be recorded. 

He said that Jim Boudreau has a recorder for Executive Session. He does the minutes as soon as possible and then erases the tape. 

Barrel Lane

Discussion: Abigail Hardy said that from an Enforcement Order perspective, Mr. Shute has done what was requested. Mr. Shute felt that Art Allen was very reasonable, qualified and did a good job. He said that he retracts any impression that he had made. Abigail Hardy said that we are proceeding as a normal peer review. 

DEP Highway Barn comments

Discussion: Bob Galvin said that this is an Administrative Appeal, which is litigation, and shouldn’t be discussed since there is not an Executive Session scheduled. 

ENFORCEMENT DISCUSSIONS

302 River Street

Abigail Hardy said that she sent them a violation notice. She called them three times and they haven’t returned the calls. The new owners had cut all the trees down in the front yard.

OFFICE BUSINESS/MISCELLANEOUS

1. Bills – Consultant Review - $1508.80 money returned to Alex Kahane. W. B. Mason - $62.63, Wes Osborne - $240, and Debra Kruk - $150.

No motions were made on the bills. Discussion had started about the amount of work that Wes Osborne is doing. Abigail Hardy then suggested doing the legal documents.

2. Minutes: 7/20/10, 5/3/11 – Abigail Hardy suggested that these be approved at the next meeting.

ADJOURNMENT

Motion:  Sean Sutton moved to adjourn at 10:00pm.

Second: Bob Woodill 

In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

And other such matters that may be pending before the Commission.  Hearings will be held at the Town Hall, 345 Main St., Rm. 112.  The next Conservation Commission meeting will be on Tuesday, October 18, 2011.  The deadline for submission of NEW filing/applications will be on Tuesday, October 4, 2011 at noon for the 10/18//11 meeting.  The Patriot Ledger Legal Notices will be published on Monday, October 10, 2011 for the 10/18/11 meeting.  The deadline for submission of revised information for Continued Hearings will be Tuesday, October 4, 2011 at noon for the 10/18/11 meeting.  If it is a Peer Review, revisions are due 2 weeks before the meeting.
Next Meeting will be on October 18, 2011 @ 7:00 P.M.
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